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More than 40 officials from some 36 Asian and African countries plus experts from the United Nations will meet in Yogyakarta next week to discuss how they can best adapt to climate change and prepare for a UN conference in Bali in December.

The four-day meeting, organized by the Foreign Ministry and the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change Conference (UNFCCC), will provide an opportunity for officials to share different perspectives on climate policy.

"Officials in Asian and African countries can learn from UN experts and best practices in other countries in developing climate change policy," said M. Aji Surya, an Indonesian Foreign Ministry official and organizing committee member, on Thursday.

"Each country has unique problems, but we can learn from each other to enhance our knowledge and skills in dealing with climate change."

Speculation has circulated that Indonesia, an influential member of the Asian-Africa summit, which includes most of the countries in the two regions, is trying to solidify unity among developing countries ahead of the Bali conference.

The conference is tasked with creating a plan for negotiations on a global climate change accord to come into force after the first stage of the Kyoto Protocol ends in 2012.

Indonesia has proposed a blueprint for reducing emissions from deforestation in developing nations (REDD) and financial schemes for technology transfer.

Earlier, Indonesia initiated the establishment of a 11-member caucus of forest countries -- Brazil, Cameroon, Costa Rica, Columbia, Congo, the Democratic Republic of Congo, Gabon, Malaysia, Papua New Guinea and Peru -- to promote the concept at the Bali conference.

On Wednesday and Thursday Indonesia is also hosting a conference of ministers and senior officials from about 40 countries whose aim is to build a foundation for the Bali conference in Bogor, West Java.

